## THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF ENNISKILLEN

NINTH MEETING MINUTES APRIL 20 2016

A Road Tour was undertaken by the Council of the Township of Enniskillen on Wednesday April 20 2016 starting at 8:00 am at the Enniskillen Council Chambers.

Present: Kevin Marriott, Mary Lynne McCallum, Wally Van Dun, Judy Krall and Kathy O'Hara Wilson.

An inspection was undertaken of the proposed asphalt to be placed to access the new salt shed.

## The tour included:

- (1) a stop at the Petrolia Landfill to review the layout for the fencing to be installed at the landfill site for the Township waste and recycling depot.
- (2) The unopened road allowances that were subject to closures discussions
- (3) Marthaville Park
- (4) The Township sidewalk on Petrolia Line which required some concrete joint shaving
- (5) Potential drainage projects at the Hillsdale Cemetery
- (6) Plowing Match waterline replacement
- (7) Thrower Agreement Drain
- (8) Bear Creek Bridge Rokeby Line erosion
- (9) McKenzie Drain culvert replacement
- 10 Tile Yard Road Bridge deck repair and asphalting
- 11 Gypsie Flats Road Durham Creek beaver dam
- 12 Black Ash Road bridge
- 13 Butler Drain erosion
- 14 Churchill Line road drain repairs
- 15 Krall Park drainage
- 16 Gorman Park drainage and back stop maintenance
- 17 Oke Drain erosion
- 18 Oil Springs Line surface treatment
- 19 Fairweather Road Black Creek culvert replacement
- 20 9/10 Sideroad Drain erosion
- 21 McFadyen Drain outlet
- 22 Shiloh Line road reconstruction 2017

The Council directed that the Drainage Superintendent proceed to install additional erosion work on the Oke Drain to protect Oakdale Road from additional bank erosion.

The Clerk was instructed to prepare a bylaw to provide instructions for future drainage maintenance take place from the private lands to reduce the potential of damage to the municipal roads.

NINTH MEETING	2	APRIL 20 2016
Mayor		
 Clerk		